June 10, 2019
RICHWOOD VILLAGE COUNCIL

Following the Pledge of Allegiance, the regular meeting of the Richwood Village Council was called to order by
Mayor Scott Jerew, June 10, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.

Jerew called for attendance, Council members present: George Showalter, Donald Ridgeway, Laurie Eliot-

Shea, Pat Morse, Von Beal and Reddy Brown. Police Chief Monte Asher, Fiscal Officer Timothy Goodwin, and
other residents were present.

George Showalter moved and Laurie Eliot seconded a motion to approve the meeting minutes from
05/28/2019. The minutes were approved unanimously.

Von Beal moved and Reddy Brown seconded a motion to approve the warrants as presented. The motion
passed unanimously.

Mayor Jerew stated that the new boat dock is nearly ready for order. The Trailblazers will meet this Tuesday.
Mayor Jerew stated that there is some discussion of need for possible zoning for converting storage containers
into homes. There was a brief discussion of gas meters being relocated.

The Administration Report was presented to Council.

Von Beal moved and Donald Ridgeway seconded a motion to enter executive session at 7:26 PM to discuss a
pending audit and compensation of a public employee. The motion passed unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Pat Morse seconded a motion to come back to regular session at 7:57 PM. The
motion passed unanimously.

Reddy Brown asked about the status of Jason Wills and Dudley Circle. Monte Asher stated that OUPS has
been doing locates on the street. Monte Asher will contact Wills before the next Council Meeting.

Monte Asher stated that he has signed the paperwork for 205 East Blagrove to go to Sheriff's Sale.

George Showalter discussed the Bluegill Tournament. All had a good time. He expressed appreciation for the
involvement of Council.

There was discussion of levy renewals and possible new income taxes and sales taxes for the benefit of the
General Fund and the Park Fund. Von Beal expressed frustration that the Village pays for the park but people
from the surrounding townships use the park without contributing to it.

Von Beal moved and Reddy Brown seconded a motion to approve the first reading of resolutions 06012019,
06022019, and 06032019 to request certification of levies by the Union County Auditor. The motion was
approved unanimously.

George Showalter moved and Donald Reddy Brown seconded a motion to adjourn and Council approved the
motion unanimously. Mayor Jerew adjourned the meeting at 7:55 PM.
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